





























factors, such as practices that do not treat the issue as a serious
violation, dealing with stigma and rehabilitation, accepting the
survivors and their children back within the fold. It is expected
that under the project, survivors will be sufficiently empow-
ered to recover from the experience of conflict-related sexual
violence, captivity, or other abuses suffered, to ultimately con-
tribute to the creation of an enabling, stigma-free environment
conducive to their full reintegration into their communities,
ensuring their economic independence through livelihood
activities.

During her recent visit to South Sudan in October 2022, Ms Pra-
mila Patten, the Special Representative of the Secretary-Gener-
al on Sexual Violence in Conflict (SRSG-SVC), paid a visit to
Yambio to meet with survivors and to appraise herself of
lessons learned during implementation which could inform
future similar projects in other locations. It is worth noting that
the project has created considerable awareness of the need to
support survivors in Western Equatoria, generating a positive
community response. At the same time, leaders have recog-
nized that communities have a fundamental role as a support
network to respond to and prevent CRSV. Experience has
shown that community support is among the critical factors
required in the healing process of survivors and their children.
CRSV perpetrated against male community members is a topic
that tends to be avoided in South Sudan, as it is a highly stigma-
tizing issue. Many male survivors have either refrained from or
never had the opportunity to seek support, thus reliving their
trauma in the long run. UNMISS HRD Women protection advi-
sory unit work with partners to ensure that all survivors can
access support in Western Equatoria and CRSV hotspots in
South Sudan. In South Sudan, CRSV has been a characteristic
of the conflict. The time to take decisive action is NOW - to heal
affected communities and resolve "NEVER AGAIN"!
















































Services, National Prison Services of South
Sudan, and Civil Society Organizations
(CSOs) along with line ministries. In 2022,
the UNMISS/HRD carried out 312 capacity
building and sensitization programs for
11,055 individuals (7,105 men and 3,950
women). 44 per cent of those who partici-
pated and benefitted were from security
agencies, while 26 per cent of participants
were from civilian government offices and
partners and 30% were from CSOs.

Despite various violations documented in
the country, we acknowledge the positive
steps taken by the Government to foster an
inclusive and secure environment for the
exercise of the right to freedom of expres-
sion and the promotion of democratic dia-
logue. For instance, in 2022, the Govern-
ment amended the National Security Ser-
vice Act of 2014 by limiting the powers of
arrest of the National Security Service. The
amendments will significantly contribute
to the enhancement of the civic and politi-
cal space in the context of the forthcoming
constitutional making, transitional justice,
and election processes. I also commend
the government for convening the first-ev-
er conference on transitional justice in
South Sudan from 15 to 17 May aimed at
paving the way towards the establishment
of transitional justice mechanisms envis-
aged in Chapter V of the Revitalized Agree-
ment on the Resolution of Conflict in South
Sudan (RARCSS) and helping build a cul-

ture of dialogue.

UN Security Council Resolution 2677
(2023) by which the UN Security Council
extended the UNMISS mandate until 15
March 2024 underlines the importance of
creating conditions conducive to civic
and political space as a prerequisite for
credible elections in 2024. To this end, the
Security Council requested UNMISS to
assist all parties to promote an open,
free, inclusive, and safe civic space; to
use good offices to assist the Government
of South Sudan in taking a phased
approach to elections, for which such a
space is required; and to provide techni-
cal assistance, including capacity build-
ing and logistical support, focused on
creating conditions for it, in coordination
with the UNCT. In this regard, I would
like to reaffirm the commitment of
UNMISS to continue assisting the Gov-
ernment in its efforts to implement the
Revitalized Peace Agreement, including
establishing and operationalizing the
transitional justice institutions provided
for in the Agreement.
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